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August 17, 2023 

Randy Foster 
West Fish Creek Ranch, LLC 
3108 Harvard Ct. 
Plano, TX 75093 

 
RE:    Kagie Gravel Pit, Permit No. M-1979-102, Technical Revision (TR-3), Adequacy 
Review #1 
 
Randy Foster: 
On August 15, 2023, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) filed your 
Technical Revision request (TR-3) for the Kagie Gravel Pit, Permit No. M-1979-102. During 
review of the material submitted, the Division determined that the following issue(s) of concern 
need to be adequately addressed before the Technical Revision can be considered for approval. 
Please provide the following: 
 
1) Please re-submit Mining Plan and Reclamation Plan maps which conform to the following 

criteria, pursuant to Rule 6.2.1:  
a) Show name of Applicant; 
b) must be prepared and signed by a registered land surveyor, professional engineer, or other 

qualified person; 
c) give date prepared; 
d) identify and outline the area which corresponds to the application; 
e) with the exception of the map of the affected lands required in Section 34-32.5-112(2)(d), 

C.R.S. 1984, as amended, shall be prepared at a scale that is appropriate to clearly show all 
elements that are required to be delineated by the Act and these Rules. The acceptable 
range of map scales shall not be larger than 1 inch = 50 feet nor smaller than 1 inch = 660 
feet. Also, that a map scale, appropriate legend, map title, date and a north arrow shall be 
included. 
 

2) For the purposes of calculating an accurate bond, please inform the Division of the approximate 
slope and length of all highwalls in the upper and lower benches which will need to be 
backfilled to bring the site into its final reclamation slopes of 3H:1V.  



 

 

Please submit your response(s) to the above listed issue(s) by Friday, September 8, 2023, in order 
to allow the Division sufficient time for review. If you cannot address the above issues by 
September 8, 2023, please request an extension to the decision due date in order to ensure adequate 
time for the Division to review the materials. A decision due date of September 14, 2023 has been 
set. If any adequacy issues remain by the decision due date the Division may deny your request. 
 
The Division will continue to review your Technical Revision and will contact you if additional 
information is needed. 
If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me 
at 720-868-7757 or hunter.rildey@state.co.us  
 
Sincerely, 
Hunter C. Ridley 

 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
CC: Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
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